



The Jenkins School



The first Jenkins school was located near the corner county road 14 where it turn to the North just across the street from the Jenkins Park. The one room schoolhouse was a simple wood frame building with clap-board siding. The school opened up it’s doors to grade school students for the first time in 1904. The first teacher received a salary of $ 30.00 per month. The teacher was responsible for all 8 grades. 


The grades were eventually divided into two rooms. Grades 1 through 4 were taught in one room and grades 5 through 8 being taught in the other. With the two rooms, another teacher was hired. There was no further education available in Jenkins beyond the 8th grade. Any student wishing to continue schooling beyond the 8th grade would have to attend the Pequot School. The students were responsible for making their own way too and from the Pequot School.


The little two room school served until 1920 when a new two story brick building was build just South of the present day Villager Hall. With the construction of the new school, the old two-room schoolhouse was sold to Leo Walton. Mr. Walton and his wife Etta made the old school their home. In the mid-70’s with his wife gone and Leo forced into a nursing home, the old school fell into disrepair. The lot was sold and the old school was torn down. It had been one of the few buildings in Jenkins to have never burned down.  


In 1920 when the new brick school was built, the school board members were Fred Kemper, J. G. Hammer and Leo Walton. The new brick school was designed by architect E. F. Broomhill and  constructed by the Pfeffer Construction Company. With the new building, a ninth grade class was added and Mrs. Mary Curo became the teacher for that grade. From 1920 to 1964 all High School students ( 10th through 12th grades ) were transported to either Pine River or Pequot Lakes. 


In 1964, the residents of School district 186 passed a $ 850,000,00 bond to build a new school building in Pequot just South and West of the Pequot Creamery. At this time District 186 consisted of students from Cross Lake, Jenkins and Pequot. 


With the completion of the new Pequot School, the Jenkins School was closed. The building was sold to The Church Of God organization on October 9h, 1965 for $ 2,500.00. The garage, flag pole and some of the equipment inside the school were sold to various parties. 


The School was later sold to Charles Sorenberger who used the building for his residence and as an auction house. Mr. Sorenberger later moved his auction business to Pine River. The school was then sold to Charles Ratchke of Pequot Lakes. 

Mr. Ratchke owned the building for a number of years using it for storage and other things.

The building burned in the mid-90’s. With Mr. Ratchke in poor health, the building was raised. Today the remains of the old brick building are still visible as a jumbled pile of old bricks. 


When the new brick school was constructed, Leo Walton bought the old one room school house. After Etta, his wife died, Mr. Walton continued to live there until ill health forced him to move into a nursing home. The Walton’s had made the old school their home for almost fifty tears. After Mr. Walton moved to the Nursing Home the old school fell into disrepair. The lot was sold and the old school was eventually torn down. 

 

